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NOTICE OF CANCELLATION  

DATE:                  April 26, 2023  

PROJECT:   ITB #2023-04 – Miller Road Wellfield Rehabilitation  

The City of Scappoose hereby provides a Notice of Cancellation for ITB #2023-04. A summary of bids 

received are included below: 

Company Base Bid Base Bid + Optional 

Carpenter Drilling $390,750.00 Nonresponsive 

Schneider Water Services $321,870.00 $329,070.00 

 

The lowest responsible bid received exceeds the City’s budget for the project. The City finds that it is in 

the public interest to cancel this solicitation and resolicit at a later date. This Notice of Cancellation is 

made pursuant to OAR 137-049-0440(5 – 6).  

The City appreciates the interest from your firms in this opportunity and encourages you to contact us if 

you have any questions regarding this notice.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Huell Whitehaus, MPA 
Assistant to Public Works Director 
City of Scappoose 
 
Emailed to the following:  

Jody Carpenter, Owner, jody@carpenterdrilling.com  

Eric Schneider, Vice President, pat@schneiderwater.com  

CC: 

Robyn Cook, Supervising Hydrogeologist, rcook@gsiws.com  

Alexandra Rains, City Manager, arains@cityofscappoose.org 

Dave Sukau, Public Works Director, dsukau@cityofscappoose.org 

Darryl Sykes, Water Treatment Supervisor, dsykes@cityofscappoose.org  

Susan Reeves, City Recorder, sreeves@cityofscappoose.org  
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